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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on  Monday ,15 August 2011.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, August 15, 2011 at 7:30 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Robert E. Hitchcock





Lawrence La Ronde 
Everett Merrill
  
Frank Righetti 




Douglas M. Singleterry




Frank “Skip” Stabile 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano, Jr.
David E. Hollod, Business Administrator
Patrick DeBlasio, Chief Financial Officer 




Wendy Wiebalk, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. La Ronde.      

Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 13, 2010.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 14, 2010, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 17, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank N. D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, strongly urged the Council to implement the use of Borough email addresses for all public business, particularly with reference to elected officials.  
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
2012 Best Practices Questionnaire – D.E.H.  Mr. DeBlasio explained  the Best Practices Questionnaire.  We are likely to get all our money like last year.  Mr. Hollod added that not all of these questionnaires would save us money.  We scored 44 out of 50 this year, so we’ll get 100%.  The Borough had many items in place prior to the checklist.  Mr. Hitchcock asked if anything is needed from the Council; Mr. DeBlasio advised that the Clerk would certify it.  The Council President stated that the Council would do a resolution if Trenton so desires.     
2.
FEMA SAFER Grant – D.E.H.  Chief William Eaton announced that the Borough was recently awarded a second SAFER grant from FEMA.  Last year a grant was received which allowed the Borough to hire four new firefighters, but we have had three retirees.  The new grant provides approximately $209,000 for three new firefighters at no cost to the Borough for three years.  We do need to maintain current staffing through July 5, 2012.  He explained that hiring extra firefighters and/or EMTs is on the cusp of year three when the grants overlap.  As the current call force is down to eleven and we don’t see it changing, it is crucial to maintain the minimum staffing standard.  
Mr. Hitchcock expressed his support.  Answering Mr. Hitchcock, Chief Eaton advised they would have no problems finding firefighters or EMTs.  Mr. Hitchcock questioned the possibility of hiring a firefighter laid off from another municipality; Chief Eaton explained that they prefer to hire in-house.    

Mrs. Forbes announced her support.  Mr. Singleterry questioned the collection of EMS fees.  Chief Eaton explained they will bring in approximately $100,000 - $150,000 this year.  We have a more efficient billing system and weekend days have been added.  Mr. Merrill questioned how FEMA grants work.  The Fire Chief explained that FEMA funds through the Department of Homeland Security.  Everyone applies for these grants; the requirements are based on the national fire service.  The Chief wrote the grants with the assistance of the Deputy Chief and Captains.  The Mayor announced his full support.   

OLD BUSINESS: 
1.
Commercial Vehicle Ordinance – F.S.S.  The Council President announced that there is a draft update coming from the Attorney’s office which encapsulated all of our requests.  The Clerk’s office provided samples from nearby municipalities as well.  He reiterated the need for all members of the Council to be on board for this.   
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  None
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

08/15/11


